
March 30,2022

Dear Supt Brotherson,

The state FCCLA leadership convention was held recently in Layton. The Duchesne 
High School chapter had three students qualify to attend the National 
competition. 
1st place McKenlee Sprecher for her Professional Presentation “A Different Story” on 
adoption.
2nd place winners Khloe Brady and Bailey Kelsch in Chapter Service Display for their “Helping 
Hands” community Sub for Santa project.

We are requesting permission for them to attend Nationals in San Diego, 
California June 27- July 3rd. Once again, the state is leaving means of 
transportation up to the chapters and we are working throug a recommended 
travel agency.

We are also hoping to receive a $300 stipend to help McKenlee Sprecher with her 
costs to represent our school, district and state.

 All three girls are planning to attend as are their mothers. I highly recommend 
that the knew Duchesne High FACS teacher/FCCLA adviser be sent with them.
The national convention would be a wonderful opportunity to receive training on 
the ins and outs of FCCLA as well as give her the opportunity to bond with the 
chapter members.

This is a wonderful opportunity for our DHS students to represent our chapter, 
school, community, district, organization and state on the national level. I hope 
you will give your support and permission to attend.

Sincerely,

Ellen Hill
Duchesne High FACS Educator
FCCLA Adviser



Ellen Hill
Family & Consumer Sciences Educator
FCCLA Chapter Adviser


